TOWN OF COUNTY LINE Regular Meeting October 11, 2021

I. Call to order

Mayor Arthur Self called to order the regular meeting of the Council at 7:00 pm on October 11, 2021 in the Town Hall. The invocation was given by Myrtle VanKleeck. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all.

II. Roll call

The roll call was had. The following persons were present: Mayor Arthur Self, councilor's Myrtle Van Kleeck, Eugene Kiley, Brenda Lowe, and John King. Steve Brewer was absent.

III. Approval of Minutes and Financials

The Minutes from the September regular meeting were read. Eugene Kiley made the motion to accept them as read. Seconded by Brenda Lowe. Motion carried.

The Financials for September were given. John King made the motion to accept them as given. Brenda Lowe seconded. Motion carried.

IV. Old Business

1. The lights on Cobb-Brazeel Rd and Smith Mill Rd have been reported to APCO for repair. The Clerk is also working to assemble a list of Streetlight Pole numbers.

Mayor Self asked that we go into Executive Session for 30 minutes. Myrtle VanKleeck made the motion to go into Executive Session at 7:15pm for 30 minutes. Brenda Lowe seconded. Motion was unanimous. At 7:45pm, Brenda Lowe made the motion to resume the meeting. Seconded by John King. Motion carried.

V. New Business

- 1. Mayor Self noted that the Blount County Commission had offered to enter into an MOU agreement with the Town of County Line. John King made a motion for Mayor Self to sign the agreement with Blount County. This agreement would allow the Town of County Line certain privileges if needed to cleanup the town after inclement weather.
- 2. Brenda Lowe made a motion to renew our McAfee Antivirus software for a 2year term, at a cost of \$85.00. Eugene Kiley seconded. Motion carried.

Public Comments:

Malcolm Calvert thanked Mayor Self and council members for riding thru the Town, checking on everyone after the recent storms. He also noted that a Robert Turner's cows had been out of their pasture a

lot lately and spent time destroying people's property. He explained the hazards on Deans Ferry Road and Cobb-Brazeel Rd, caused by storm water at a cross drain and at an overflowing pond crossing the road. He asked that we contact Commissioner Washburn for help in these matters.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion to adjourn was made by Myrtle VanKleeck and seconded by John King. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Lucy K. Kiley, Clerk